Tarzana  Neighborhood  Council

Budget and Finance Committee Minutes of Meeting

Tuesday, February 23, 2010

Tarzana Elementary School

5726 Topeka Drive, Tarzana, CA  91356

In attendance – Committee Chairperson, Harvey Goldberg, and committee members, Max Flehinger, Kenneth Schwartz, Dr. Burton Sokoloff and Allan Wertheim. Chris McManus was absent. 

Also attending, Kathy Della Donne, Robin Jaffe, Sharon Brewer, Amnon Dishbak and Gisela Sehnert.

Chairperson Harvey Goldberg called the meeting to order at 6:18 PM.

The minutes of the previous committee meeting on January 20, 2010 were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Ken Schwartz, the motion was unanimously approved with one small spelling correction.

Chairman Goldberg discussed the following point of information non-agenda item.  The Mayor has proposed that the  Department of Neighborhood Empowerment (DONE)  be dissolved into Community Development Department (CDD).

The Tarzana Neighborhood Council Income Statement for the Seven Months Ending January 31, 2010 was discussed and reviewed and accepted as is with no changes.

A discussion of a motion on the request from the Tarzana Neighborhood Council Election / Outreach committees for funding for election related expenses for the May 27, 2010 election of Board members in the amount of $ 7,500.00 was discussed and presented by Kathy Della Donne.  To breakdown as follows;

$ 4,000.00 for a Mailer to all Tarzana Stakeholders with details of the upcoming election.

$ 500.00 for a Newspaper notice in the Daily News for the upcoming election.

$ 1,500.00 for approximately ten (10) banners announcing the upcoming election to be placed at all Tarzana schools and the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.

$ 1,500.00 for miscellaneous expenditures

The following motion was made by Ken Schwartz and seconded by Burt Sokoloff: 

Resolved that $7,500 be allocated for expenses for the NC elections that will take place on May 27, 2010 from the Outreach Budget. 

 The motion was passed unanimously.

A discussion regarding the cancellation of the Median that was planned on the west end of Tarzana at Ventura Blvd and Corbin Ave. Many local Tarzana businesses in the area of the proposed median were opposed to it because it would make it difficult for vehicles to access their parking lots.

A discussion led by Kathy Della Donne to allocate an additional $ 25,000.00 to the already $ 75,000.00 that was allocated in the April 2008 Outreach Budget for beautification, Identification and Improvements for a total amount of $ 100,000.00. Trees would be purchased with $50,000 of the monies from “Million Trees LA” a City department. This department obtains all permits, helps select trees based on their location in the city and arranges for installation and two years of maintenance.

A motion was made by Burt Sokoloff and seconded by Ken Schwartz that:

Resolved that an additional $25,000 be allocated to the $75,000 already allocated in the Outreach Budget in April 2008 for Beautification, Identification and Improvements  for a total of $100,000 to be allocated as $50,000 for Beautification, $25,000 for Improvements and $25,000 for Identification and that unused funds previously allocated to the following projects be returned to unallocated and used in part to fund this project: 

Administrative

Office Insurance

    $600.00

Outreach

Thirsty City/City of Will
  1,125.00

Block Parties


     600.00

Booth Rentals

                 500.00

           Kids Club Booth

       75.00

           Valley Regional Congress            500.00

           Community Projects

           Median design              
 11,839.56


Benches SOCES                                .67


LAPD Bike


        15.22


Unallocated elections
               2,500.00



Total
             
$17,755.45

 The motion was passed unanimously.

Chairperson Goldberg announced that there would not be a meeting in March. Next meeting of the Budget Committee is scheduled for Wednesday, April 21, 2010

The meeting was adjourned by Chairperson, Goldberg at 7:02 PM.

Allan Wertheim, Acting Secretary
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